BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA
NATIONAL COUNCIL

DATE: February 20, 2015

TO: Scout Executives

FROM: Bob Scott, Cub Scout Experience Manager

RE: Cub Scout Program Transition in LDS-Chartered Units

There have been a number of questions surrounding the transition to the new Cub Scout
adventure program in units chartered by the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints
(LDS) due to the unique method by which boys enter the program and move from one den
to the next (birthday vs. grade).

The following are guidelines approved by the BSA National Council to address this unique
situation. Please review the following while remembering to Keep It Simple, Make It Fun!

1) Make every effort to have boys close to completing their badge of rank prior to May 31.
After this time, they can go on to experience the new program for the balance of their time
in the den.

2) Every boy who has not completed his badge of rank by May 31 will complete his badge of
rank with some mix of achievements from the current program and adventures from the
new program. We should not be troubled by this. The constant is that these boys will have
experienced a fun, family-oriented program delivered by adults who care about them.

3) Plan now for the program you want for your den and pack in the future. Using the new
program, plan the required and elective adventures you want to be delivering from June
forward—this program year and into the future. Take into account school and holiday
schedules, local climate and pack considerations, etc.

4) Beginning in June, have fun with the new program! Use the plan created in No. 3 and the
soon-to-be-available den leader guides to plan your individual den meetings. All boys may
begin using the new program as early as June 1° but should be on the new program no later
than the beginning of their 2015/2016 Scouting year — typically when school starts.

5) Give your boys credit for the work they have done through May 31 in the current
program and credit for what they will do in the new program from June forward. And when
they reach their birthday, award them their badge!

Thank you for everything you do in Scouting and for your support of the new Cub Scout
program. For more information about the 2015/2016 Cub Scout program visit
www.scouting.org/programupdates. Please direct questions to
myscouting@scouting.org.
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